

## STATE OF CONNECTICUT

## CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

February 24, 2017

Mr. Jonathan Luiz Weston Town Administrator Weston Town Hall 56 Norfield Road Weston, CT 06883

RE:

EM-T-MOBILE-157-170214 - T-Mobile notice of intent to modify an existing telecommunications facility located at 237 Godfrey Road, Weston, Connecticut.

Dear Mr. Luiz:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of the Town of Weston's request for an extension of time to submit comments on the above-referenced request for an exempt modification submitted by T-Mobile. The current deadline for comments is March 2, 2017.

The Council hereby grants the Town of Weston's request for an extension of time to submit comments on the above-referenced request for an exempt modification to March 16, 2017.

Sincerely,

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

MAB/RDM/lm

Enclosure

cc: Denise Sabo, Northeast Site Solutions

From: Jonathan Luiz [mailto:JLuiz@westonct.gov]

Sent: Friday, February 24, 2017 12:40 PM

To: Bachman, Melanie < Melanie.Bachman@ct.gov>

Subject: EM-T-MOBILE-157-170214 T-Mobile notice of intent to modify an existing telecom facility at

237 Godrey Rd, Weston

Good Afternoon,

The Town of Weston respectfully requests that it be granted a two week extension to submit comments to the Siting Council on the above referenced matter. The Town Attorney Cohen and Wolf cannot help us on this matter because the firm also represents T-Mobile. Having two more weeks would give us enough time to have our replacement attorney review T-Mobile's proposal as well as existing leases that may apply to the situation. The new deadline would be March 16, 2017.

Respectfully,

Jonathan Luiz Weston Town Administrator